JOSH GREEN, M.D. KEITH T. HAYASHI

GOVERNOR SUPERINTENDENT
DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION
KA ‘OIHANA HO‘ONA‘AUAO
ILIMA INTERMEDIATE SCHOOL
91-884 FORT WEAVER ROAD, HI 96706
Jan. 25, 2024

Dear Ilima Intermediate parents and guardians,

At Ilima Intermediate School, we are committed to ensuring the safety and well-being of our
students, staff and families. This letter is to inform you that our campus was placed on a brief 15
minute lockdown around noon today due to observations of a male displaying erratic behavior
just outside of Ka‘imiloa Elementary's campus. The Honolulu Police Department was notified of
the situation and the suspect was apprehended at a nearby church.

At no time was there any imminent threat to our students and staft; however, the lockdown was
initiated out of an abundance of caution while the situation was addressed. There were no
impacts to students or learning schedules.

We appreciate your help as we work together to keep all of our students safe. If you have any
questions, please contact our administration at (808) 687-9300.

Sincerely,

o=

Shayne Greenland
Principal
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